EasternCarolinaCouncil
Area Agency on Aging






	                Regional Aging Advisory Committee (RAAC)


Minutes
Monday, January 9, 2023
10:00 a.m.


RAAC Members in Attendance:
Walter LaRoque, Chairman (Lenoir County)
Matthew Brinkley (Jones County)
Elaine Patterson (Lenoir County)
Sandra Crane (Onslow County)
Ann Holton (Pamlico County)

RAAC Members in Attendance by Zoom:
Lavick Williams (Craven County)
Darrell Grubbs (Duplin County)
Donna Grubbs (Duplin County)
Elliot Ashburn (Greene County)
Faye Taylor (Greene County)
Linda Harper (Wayne County)
Jimmie Ford (Wayne County)

ECCAAA Staff in Attendance:
Heather O’Connor, AAA Director
January Brown, Deputy Aging Director
Kim Baker, Lead Aging Programs Consultant
David Bone, Executive Director

1. Call to Order and Welcome– Walter LaRoque, Chairman
Chairman LaRoque called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. A quorum is met.

2. Adopt Agenda - Walter LaRoque, Chairman. The agenda was adopted as written.

3. Approval of Minutes – October 10, 2022 - Walter LaRoque, Chairman. The motion to approve October minutes was accepted except the part about the December 12, 2022, special meeting to approve STHL nominations. It was requested that ECCAAA complete and provide separate minutes for the December special meeting. This will be provided at the April meeting. 

4. Director’s Report – Heather O’Connor, AAA Director

a. Budget/Funding Updates FY 22/23. Director Heather O’Connor spoke to the members and the current fiscal year budget and spending by county. She went over the handouts given with the agenda. The handouts show each funding source and the percentage of funding spent and submitted for reimbursement by county through November 2022. 
Director O’Connor also discussed the new appointees to RAAC. Carteret and Jones each have one and Onslow has two. She will be getting packets out to the new members. She stated that RAAC now has 24 members and needs 27. Pamlico still needs one, Craven needs two.

b. Grocery Reimbursement Update. Director Heather O’Connor gave an update on the grocery reimbursement program. ECCAAA is using HDC5 and ARPA allocations to fund the program. ECCAAA processed $178,000 in grocery reimbursements for seniors across our region through December 2022. 


5. Staff Reports – ECC AAA Staff

a. Family Caregiver- Deputy Aging Director January Brown stated that 500 gifts were distributed to caregivers. We have several counties that are looking at doing caregiver workshops throughout the region. These counties currently are Craven, Carteret, Pamlico, and Jones. Mrs. Brown gave an update on monitoring. We are up and rolling with monitoring our providers for FY 22/23. We are waiving our low-risk providers. Monitoring is being scheduled now and should be completed by the end of March. There is no extension on monitoring this year. Mrs. Brown gave an explanation on programmatic and unit-based monitoring.
b. HCCBG- none at present time.
c. IIID- none at present time.
d. Ombudsman – Director Heather O’Connor gave an update because Angelia Pridgen was with the CAC volunteers. She stated that Angelia is currently our only Ombudsman. She discussed the need for CAC volunteers. We only have 40 current volunteers which is down from the pre-Covid number of over 100.
e. Outreach Plans – Deputy Aging Director January Brown spoke briefly about planning activities for March which is National Nutrition Month and May which is Older Americans Act month. 

6. County Comments – RAAC Members

a. Carteret – not present/no update. 
b. Craven – no update.
c. Duplin – Mr. Darrell Grubbs spoke about the Dementia Walk in Goldsboro that raised $1200 for Dementia Alliance. He spoke about their Christmas event where they served 385 seniors. 
d. Greene – Mr. Elliotte Ashburn spoke about the senior center honoring local law enforcement by inviting them to coffee. The senior center hired a new administrative assistant. He also spoke about their participation in the Walk for Dementia in Goldsboro.
e. Jones – Mr. Matthew Brinkley spoke about their Christmas event with all three sites combined. There was also mention about the auction going on in Trenton this Saturday.
f. Lenoir – Mr. Walter LaRoque stated that they are short staffed for Home Delivered Meals and are looking for drivers/volunteers.
g. Onslow –Ms. Sandra Crane spoke about the 18 food baskets for seniors that were given out. She also stated that per Clay Calhoun, the board is still talking about a new senior center. It may be a new location or a remodel, but they should have news by the end of the month.
h. Pamlico – no updates. Director Heather O’Connor said that Pamlico senior Center is getting ready for Scope in April. This is to try and achieve Senior Center of Excellence.
i. Wayne – Linda Harper spoke about the orientation for new CAC volunteers in Wayne County.

7. Additional Comments/Concerns

8. Meeting Calendar Dates:

a. April 10, 2023
b. July 10, 2023
c. October 9, 2023

9. Adjourn – Mr. LaRoque adjourned the meeting at 10:32am.
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